	   
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL


	84

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 23rd January 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair), C Hill, Mrs P Darnton, P Thompson and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier and  J Madden 
In Attendance:   Jim Upfold (Parish Council Groundsman) and J Harrington, Parish Clerk 
                             (Minutes)

	

	16-17/0341
16-17/0342

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies for absence. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0343
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/03229/FULLS
	21 Rownhams Lane
North Baddesley
	Erection of a single storey side/rear extension and alteration of roof to provide first floor accommodation (re-submission)  No comment

	

	
	16/03173/FULLS
	Holly Corner

21 Broad Lane

North Baddesley
	Conversion and extension of an existing garage to ancillary accommodation.  No comment

	

	
	16/03236/FULLS
	Land at Corner of Bracken and Tanners Road

North Baddesley
	Variation of Condition 2 of planning permission 15/02947/FULLS (erection of a single detached dwelling and associated works) to substitute drawing no 1567-PLAN2.DWG with revised drawing 1604.011A – amendment to front porch design; additional side porch and amended rear ground floor fenestration.

No comment
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	16-17/0344
16-17/0345

16-17/0346

16-17/0347

16-17/0348

16-17/0349
	CORRESPONDENCE
RESURFACING OF QUEEN’S RIDE AND CAR PARK AT MOUNTBATTEN PARK

The groundsman had attended to discuss the 3 quotations that had been received for the resurfacing works to Mountbatten Park car park and Queen’s Ride.  It was agreed that a decision would be made at the next full Council meeting.
PAVILION
It was agreed that the groundsman would carry out the necessary PAT testing at the pavilion which was now due.
TRACTOR
The proposed photoshoot to take place at the handover of the tractor was discussed.

It was agreed that Solstice Renewables, who had provided the grant for the tractor, should be invited.  The Clerk to liaise with the groundsman over dates and let all members know.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman to arrange photoshoot at the handover of the tractor.

POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER

A list of questions to put to the Police and  Crime Commissioner at the next meeting was compiled.
NOTICEBOARDS
It was agreed that the Clerk would seek quotations for 4 noticeboards:

3 - 2’ deep by 3’ wide with legs

1 – 2’deep x 3’ wide wall mounted.

All in the colour blue.
OAK TREES BETWEEN ASHFIELD CLOSE AND ROWNHAMS LANE
Cllr Knight reported that 2 oak trees in a resident’s back garden between Ashfield Close and Rownhams Lane had been cut down.  The Clerk to investigate with TVBC whether the trees were TPO’d and to request a map of all the TPO’d trees in North Baddesley..

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with TVBC over the chopped down trees and request a map from TVBC.
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	16-17/0350
16-17/0351

16-17/0352

16-17/0353
	REQUEST FOR DOGBIN 

A resident had requested a dogbin in the cutway leading from Rownhams Lane into Lavington Recreation Ground.  As this was TVBC’s land, the Clerk agreed to email a request for a dogbin in this area.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would request that TVBC install a dogbin in this area.
CLEANER
The Clerk had drafted an advertisement and obtained a price to insert it into the Romsey Advertiser.  The cost would be £612.  All agreed that this was too expensive and decided that it would be cheaper for the Clerk to obtain a list of all the cleaning companies in the area and email the advertisement and Cleaner specification and job description to them.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would obtain a list of all the cleaning companies in the area and email the advertisement and Cleaner specification and Job Description to them.

ALLOTMENTS
One of the allotment holders had raised a few queries with the Parish Council. The Clerk to notify the allotment holder that the Allotments Committee met at 11am at the allotments on the  Saturday of every month which fell before the Parish Council’s full Council meeting held on the second Monday of the month.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the allotment holder regarding dates of the Allotments Committee meetings.
It was agreed that a decision on the quotation for the deer fence would be put before the next full Council meeting.
It was also agreed that a decision on the quotation to trim back trees at the allotments would be put before the next full council meeting. 
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no other correspondence.
The meeting closed at 8pm

	


